Teaching and Learning Project

Minutes

November 9, 2004

Present: Ed Bolds, Ginny Buttermore, Don Kaiper, Dave Hobbs, Erich Holtmann, Veronica Knott, Cherry Li-Bugg, Richard Livingston, Delores McNair, Pam Perfumo, Gil Rodriguez, Sandi Schmidt, Mary Smathers-Himenez, Myra Snell, Nancy Ybarra

Guest: Newin Orante

Approval of Agenda and Minutes of October 12

Minutes were approved after public exclamation over the excellent quality and an appreciative acknowledgement of intermingled humor. 
Updates

1. Developmental Education:  LMC is one of 20 CA Community Colleges that the Carnegie Foundation has invited to apply for a developmental education grant. The proposal submitted by the LMC Developmental Education Committee requested support for expanding and enhancing the professional development and assessment efforts provided by DE Teaching Communities. The grant proposal also included plans to produce a staff development “curriculum” handbook and course-level assessment “guide”, both of which will be useful to the GE Teaching Communities working on the assessment of critical thinking. In addition, the grant would provide funds for the  creation of a multi-media website which will include “virtual” Teaching Communities and provide a forum for DE instructors to close the assessment loop by sharing instructional materials and strategies that address assessment findings. What we learn about setting up and maintaining a virtual Teaching Community will also be of potential use in other assessment arenas on campus.

General Education:  The GE Committee is still working on converting the GE criteria to program-level student learning outcomes and writing associated assessment criteria. They hope to finish this work this semester. The GE Committee will oversee three assessment pilots in SP 05. The Ethic/Multicultural TC will be analyzing samples of student work across sections on a common critical thinking assignment keyed to the video series on racism. The Creative Arts and Humanities TC will finalize their template assignment this semester and will write a common rubric and administer their critical and creative thinking assignment in several courses in the spring. The Social Science TC has begun preliminary discussions this semester and will formally be “lit” in the spring.

Occupational Education:  The Occ. Ed. Committee has discussed approaches to assessment at several of their meetings this semester. Pam reported that there is support for the TLP recommendation of defining Occ. Ed. as a program for the purposes of assessment. They plan to write a set of overarching program learning outcomes. They are striving to keep the work on assessment meaningful by attending a variety of staff development activities before formalizing program-level learning outcomes. Veronica will be meeting with the Occ. Ed. chairs on Monday 11/15 for a 1.5 hour work session on learning outcomes assessment. Chairs plan to attend  a January 13th flex activity led by assessment guru Norena Badway that will provide assessment information tailored to Occ. Ed. LMC also plans to send a team (Sr. Deans, researcher, Occ. Ed. faculty) to an intensive assessment workshop in March. 


Nursing has agreed to run the first assessment pilot in Occ. Ed. (The notetaker thought she heard an audible sigh of relief coming from the rest of the Occ. Ed. faculty.) Thanks to Mary and the nursing department for stepping forward!!  Myra and Nancy will help the nursing department write an assessment-focused FPM proposal with a start date of FA 05.

Student Services: 


The Student Services Advisory Committee has written their first program-level SLO (drum roll please!): LMC students will demonstrate proficiency in the use of college on-line services. 


There are a wide variety of on-line services that pertain to this SLO. Examples include WebAdvisor services, loan deferments, financial aid applications, resume development, registration for orientation, and access to college catalogs. On-line services in development at LMC include fee waivers and counseling. These services cut across the Student Service “units”, e.g. counseling, financial aid, admissions, etc. The first step in assessing student proficiency with on-line services is to make sure staff are trained to use these services. Then faculty and staff in Student Services will need to determine how to teach students to use these services.


Student Services suggested the following timeline for their assessment work:

SP 05
Have a retreat for Student Services faculty and staff to develop one or two additional SLO’s;

Conduct an initial baseline assessment by asking a sample of students to perform 5 tasks on WebAdvisor, e.g print transcript, ed. plan, date of registration appointment. This is an example of a “direct measure” of the SLO. 

Conduct an initial “indirect” measure of the SLO by determining the number of students who use WebAdvisor, on-line registration, etc.

FA 05
Develop training materials for staff and students


Delores’ research suggests that developing a common set of overarching SLOs for all student services is novel. Other colleges are using a discrete “unit” level approach with a focus on “transactions”. The integrated approach with a focus on learning is due to the influence of the TLP. 


2. 
In the category of “lessons learned”, Delores recommends that we initially avoid goal-oriented language (e.g. x number of students will accomplish y by a certain date) because it shifted discussions in the SSAC to implementation barriers (e.g. IT issues) and away from student learning. 

Library and Learning Resources


Timeline for assessment work by Library and Learning Resources:

FA 04 - SP 05
Research on assessment related to library services. 

Half-day assessment retreat for librarians in February.

FA 05
Plan an assessment project for the library that has both a service component and a curricular component.


The librarians have been discussing the Accreditation Standards, which have specific references to assessment of library services. On Gil’s advice, Ed made use of the Accreditor’s Handbook and recommends it as an assessment resource. The Association of College Research Librarians (ACRL) has SLOs and performance indicators that can be adapted to LMC. This preliminary research highlights the need for a conversation about incorporating information literacy into our GE program. Both CCC and DVC have an information literacy competency for their AA degree that can be met with a one-unit course offered through the library. DVC is developing ways to infuse the information literacy requirement into other curriculum.


Cherry attended an SLO assessment workshop sponsored by the Council of Chief Librarians. She has had preliminary conversations with Barbara Austin about incorporating the Reading and Writing Center and Tutoring into assessment efforts in  Learning Resources. Finding overarching SLOs for all Learning Resources “units” may be difficult. One option is to pursue information literacy outcomes; another option is to investigate how well we support instructional services. 

Service Learning: The Service Learning folks plan to survey faculty on the extent of their community involvement, to generate a newsletter highlighting student involvement in the community, and to organize a speakers’ bureau of faculty interested in addressing community groups. A Teaching Community of faculty using service learning is planned for spring. Developing common learning outcomes for service learning may be part of this group’s work. 
Presentation on Assessing SLO’s in Student Services: Newin Orante

Newin attended a NASPA Conference in June on SLO assessment in Student Services. He gave us a brief synopsis of his 45-minute presentation to the Student Services Advisory Committee on what he learned. There is a tension between the theorists and the practitioners when it comes to SLO assessment in student services. Some of the themes included a movement toward “developing an identity” versus “transferring information” and the integration of academic curriculum and student services. Newin’s hand-outs underscored the need for coherence among learning outcomes at the unit level, program level, and institutional level. He provided some useful matrices for “mapping how and where outcomes are addressed so that there are multiple and layered opportunities for students to develop the understanding, behavior, habits of mind, ways of knowing, and dispositions valued at both the institution and program level.” 
Coordination of Program Review and Teaching and Learning Project: Gil Rodriguez

The FA 03 program review asked departments to state program learning outcomes and report on attempts to assess those outcomes. Accreditation requires that SLO assessment be part of program evaluation. We need to figure out how to integrate the assessment work coordinated by the TLP and program review. Perhaps program review could help us fill gaps not addressed in TLP plans. Richard estimates that approximately 85% of courses/”instructional programs” are covered by the TLP approach. One obvious gap is sequences of courses constituting majors. In SP 06 we will do a midterm update of unit plans with program review occurring again in FA 09. So we have some time to figure this out. The Planning Committee has discussed “performance indicators” for assessment. We might want to put this on the next TLP agenda.
Dates for Teaching and Learning Project Meetings for Spring 2005

Proposed Dates: Tuesdays, 2:00- 3:30

February 15

March 15

April 19

May 17

Other:  Thanks to Ginny Buttermore for attending a DSPS-focused assessment workshop and providing us with materials from the workshop.


Sandi asked if the TLP planned to offer a flex workshop on assessment for one of the two January flex days. A variety of assessment-related workshops are already planned (e.g. Ethnic Studies holistic grading session, Occ Ed assessment workshop, etc.), so we will not to offer another workshop. Suggestions were made about an assessment theme for the staff development in the fall and a more programmatic approach to staff development in general. 
A special note:

This meeting dazzled and amazed the Assessment Queens, who were SO impressed by the quantity and caliber of work reflected in the updates.

THANK YOU! 
